
Troon CP School, New Road, Troon, TR14 9ED 

Email: secretary@troon.cornwall.sch.uk 

Web: www.troon.cornwall.sch.uk 

Tel: 01209 714289 

Dates for your Diary. 

Tuesday 28th November ~ Choir singing at  Illogan. 

Friday 1st December ~ Xmas Tree decorating service 

Wednesday 6th December ~  Nasal Spray Flu Vaccine - am 

Wednesday 6th December ~  Choir singing at Memory Café  

Thursday 7th December ~  Santa fun run 

Friday 8th December ~ Xmas fayre  -  5.00pm  

Tuesday 12th December ~ Foundation Stage Christmas Performance   - 10.30am and 

Troon Speaks final at 2.00p.m. 

Tuesday 12th December  ~ Bags2School 

Wednesday 13th December ~ Xmas Carol Concert 6.30pm - 7.30pm 

Thursday 14th December ~ Christmas Lunch for the children 

Friday 15th December ~ Christmas Jumper Day 

Friday 15th December ~ Christmas Community Lunch 

Tuesday 19th December ~ Lantern Parade 6.30pm 

Wednesday 20th December ~ Children Break up for Christmas. 

Handwriter of the Week! 

Well done to the following children who received Hand 

Writing certificates for their achievements in our cele-

bration assembly on Friday:  

Rec - Riley     Beech - Florence 

Willow - Lily       Hazel -  Nikita 

Oak - Rebecca Maple - Maisey  

Holly - Katy 

Pen Licence  -  Amber (Yr4) 

Headteacher's Certificates for last week 

Hedgehogs: Jack & Danny. 

Beech: Chloe & Kaden. 

Willow: Caitlyn & Faith. 

Hazel: Calum & Zach. 

Oak: Rayne & Isla. 

 Maple: Yasmin & Taiya-Mai. 

Holly: Charlie & Tyra. 

Mathematicians of the Week! 

Well done to the following  

children who received Maths  

certificates for their  

achievements in our celebration 

assembly on Friday:   

Hedgehogs  Harrison 

Beech Eva    Willow Holly. 

Hazel Zach   Oak Megan 

Maple Jack 

Holly Cameron & Rosie 

 

Keep up the good 

work!    

Winter Wear 

Please make sure that children come to school with warm/waterproof clothing: coats, hats, 

scarves and gloves for playtimes and the journey to and from school. It may also be advisable for 

children to wear their wellies/waterproof shoes when walking in and going outside.   

Please make sure they bring their inside shoes/plimsoles to school for lesson times. 

School Choir - Lowenac 

 

Well done to our school choir who visited the Lowenac Hotel  on 

Monday  -  they entertained older residents with their        

beautiful singing and then shared their reading books. As always 

we were congratulated on our good manners and behaviour  -  

well done everyone. 

 

Next week we will be visiting Illogan to spread some more    

happiness and festive cheer! 

 



Christmas Fayre 

We will be holding our Christmas Fayre on Friday 8th December  5.00pm  -  7.00pm.  

There will be a wide range of gift stalls, tombolas, raffles, turkey rolls, mince pies and 

cakes; Santa  will be giving out gifts in his grotto; our school choir will be singing and the 

children only room will be open for parent present buying.  Every Troon child will be given a 

free raffle ticket for a special raffle but they must be in the school hall at 6.30p.m  when the raffle will be drawn 

to claim their prize! 

We will be collecting chocolate, filled jars, bottles, toiletries, raffle prizes and unwanted new gifts for stalls from 

Monday 27th November.  Thank you for your support. 

 

28th November– Jam Jar Tuesday (please send in a jar filled with lovely goodies) 

1st December—Chocolate Friday (any chocolate please for the yummy chocolate tombola) 

4th December—Nearly New Monday (any gifts to recycle, raffle prizes) 

8th December—Cakes/ Mince pies for the cake stall ( we have some amazing parent bakers ) 

Head Lice 

There has been an outbreak of head lice in school. Please check your child’s hair and treat if necessary. 

Long hair should be tied back.  It is very important that we try to stop the spread of head lice as soon as 

possible. Bug Busting Kits are available from the office for 50p. Thank you for your support. 

Bag 2 School 

On the 12th December we are taking part in Bag 2 School again. This is a way of raising funds for  the 

school  by bagging up any unwanted textiles in good condition and bringing them to school.  (Your child 

will have brought home a bag today.)  So if you’re thinking about having a clear out before Christmas 

please save all unwanted items and help us raise some money for school funds!   If you fill your bag and 

have more textiles to dispose of please use a black bin bag. NB: The following good quality items are 

needed: Men’s, Ladies and Children’s clothing, Paired shoes (tied together or elastic band around), Hand-

bags, Hats, Bags, Scarves and ties, 

Jewellery, Lingerie, Belts and Soft toys. Last time we raised £155 - our aim is to raise over £200 this time.  

Please do not return bags until 12th December as we are unable to store them. NB: We are unable to accept bedding, 

household linen, towels, curtains, school uniforms or corporate clothing.  



Special Christmas Lunch 

On Friday 15th December (the day after the children’s Xmas lunch) we will be providing a two 

course Xmas lunch for senior members of our community.  

The lunch will be cooked by Mrs Moulton and our wonderful Chartwells kitchen staff and will 

be served by our brilliant Year 6 pupils. Guests can arrive from 1.30p.m and the meal will be 

served at 1.45p.m.  

Our children/ choir will be providing some entertainment. 

We are hoping to be able to provide this lunch free of charge and are requesting that parents donate £1.00 towards     

the cost. If every child in the school brought in £1.00 we would have £160.00 and would be able to provide a lunch         

for 60 older members of our village. If you would like to nominate an elderly resident to receive an invite please    

inform Mrs Mankee in the school office as soon as possible with their name and contact details. 

Christmas Lunch  -  Wednesday 14th December  

If your child would like a Christmas lunch it needs to be ordered by Thursday 7th December, please ensure money 

is in an envelope and  has your child’s name, class and “Christmas Lunch” on the front.   

If your child requires the vegetarian option please indicate this on the front of the envelope. The cost of the lunch 

will be £2.30 and needs to be paid at the time of ordering                                                                   

Please ask your child to give the envelope into their classroom - no money should be handed to the office.   

 

If your child has a free school meal a lunch will automatically be ordered for them.  You do not need to do anything 

unless your child does not require their free meal.  Many thanks Mrs Moulton.                                                

 
Farm Assured Roast Turkey                                                                                            

or                                                                                                                      
Vegetarian Yule Log 

Traditional Sage & Onion Stuffing 

Chipolata Sausage, Roast Gravy 

  Roast Potatoes 

 Fresh Farm Button Sprouts, Honey Roast Parsnips 

Carrots & Peas 

*** 

        Festive Shortbread Biscuit with a Clementine 

       or 

         Christmas Sponge and Creamy Custard 

Tea Party 

Our second reading tea party of this academic year took place on 

Tuesday. It was wonderful hearing the children discuss their     

favourite books and authors as well as recommending books for  

others to read. So lovely to see children so passionate about their 

reading. Well done all of you. 

Summer festival 

Thank you to those parents who have offered 

their support for this event which will take 

place on the 14th July 2018.  

At the moment we still do not have enough  

volunteers to be marshalls on the day -  if you 

are available on the day to help with           

marshalling the road closure or security on the 

school site then please get in touch with Mrs 

Lamb as soon as possible.  

If we do not have any responses we will not be 

able to do our parade around the village on the 

day. Thank you for your support. 












